
 

From: Christine Wilton  
Sent: Thursday, October 7, 2021 12:08 PM 
To: csc <csc@london.ca> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] London Ward 13 – Councillor Vacancy 
 

Good afternoon, 
As a homeowner and resident of Ward 13, I support the nomination of John 
Fyfe-Millar to fill the vacancy of Ward 13 City Councillor. 

I have had the pleasure of working with John on several committees and 
wanted the share the key reasons I think he is the best candidate to fill the 

position: 

 He is qualified and capable of stepping into the position given his 
knowledge of the ward and the needs of both the residential and 
business communities within Ward 13 

 He has a proven track record of working within the City Hall 
environment. 

 He is a dedicated advocate for Ward 13 and London. 
 He is a calm communicator, especially during times of difference, and 

can build consensus and move people forward 
 In the ranked ballot election of 2018, the difference in constituency 

support between John Fyfe-Millar and the elected Arielle Kayabaga was 

marginal (139 votes after 8 rounds). 

Given the points above, I don’t believe there is a need for a by-election or a 
nomination of a third party.  Please nominate John Fyfe-Millar to fill the 

vacant seat as soon as possible.  Ward 13 cannot be left without strong and 
capable representation until the next municipal election. 
 I consent to this letter being part of the public agenda. 
Kind regards, 

Christine Wilton 
 
 


